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Who Won the Regional LHD Walking Challenge?  

All participants who made 

a conscious effort to walk 

more during the eight -

week Northeastern NC 

Partnership for Public 

Health (NENCPPH) Re-

gional local health depart-

ment (LHD) challenge 

were winners.  However, 

we did have one team 

who walked, on average, 

more steps than the oth-

ers throughout the eight 

weeks, and is the overall 

team champion.  Con-

gratulations to Dare 

County Department of 

Public Health for fielding 

the winning team, WIC 

Chicks, during the 2017  

NENCPH Regional Walk-

ing Challenge!  Captain, 

Emilene Whidbee, led the 

WIC Chicks team, consist-

ing of her teammates 

Cathy Doyle, Christine 

Heard, KC McAvoy, and 

Laura Duman, to victory.  

The team walked a total of 

807,039 average team 

steps in eight weeks, and 

4,035,194 steps total.   

Overall we had forty -two 

teams from five health 

departments:  Albemarle 

Regional Health Services, 

Dare, Edgecombe, Halifax, 

and Martin -Tyrrell-

Washington, which par-

ticipated in the challenge 
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The Martin-Tyrrell-

Washington District 

Health Department re-

cently held three drive-

thru flu clinics. Patients 

were able to remain in 

their vehicles while staff 

registered them and col-

lected insurance information 

or payment. Patients could 

then pull forward to the 

nursing station, get their 

shot, and (continued Page 7)
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Drive -Thru Flu Clinics MTW District Health Department  

Like us on Facebook: 

www.facebook.  

com/nencpph  

ð bringing the total of partici-

pants up to 207!  That is, 207 

leaders in public health were 

willing to work towards 

demonstrating a more active 

lifestyle by 

competing 

against oth-

ers within 

their health 

department 

and within 

the region 

for either 

the individ-

ual or

(Continued 

Page 3) 

Traveling trophy to be 

awarded to winning team  

At right: MTW Clinical Supervisor 

Tempie Lancaster administers a flu 

shot at the Washington County clinic 

. 



 

 

Submitted by Wes Gray 

County leaders in Martin, Tyrrell, and 

Washington counties came together 

on October 26 th at the Sen. Bob Mar-

tin Agricultural Center in Williamston 

to try to develop solutions for ad-

dressing the opioid and substance 

abuse epidemic. The North Carolina 

Association of County Commission-

ers has been promoting these forums 

statewide, with the purpose of en-

gaging local elected leaders in an 

informed discussion about the opioid 

epidemic, and developing collabora-

tive strategies that enhance preven-

tion, education, and treatment.  

 

The event got started with a wel-

come from the Chairmen of the 

Board of Commissioners for each 

county, including Elmo òButchó Lilley 

from Martin County, Leroy Spivey 

from Tyrrell County, and Julius 

Walker Jr. from Washington County. 

Steve Mange, Senior Policy and Strat-

egy Counsel from the NC Attorney 

Generalõs Office, gave an overview of 

North Carolinaõs response to the 

problem. Dr. Michael Smith, Associ-

ate Medical Director of Trillium 

MTW Leadership Opioid Forum Highlights Drug Epidemic and Public Health Response  
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Save The Date 

òWe are the Champions!  
Moving Public Health For-

wardó 
 

NENCPPH Workforce Develop-
ment Conference for all LHD Staff 

 

 May 3 and May 4, 2018  
(one day conference repeated) 

8:15 amñ4:30 pm 
 

Eastern AHEC Building, Greenville 

Health Resources, continued with an 

òOpioid 101ó presentation. This was 

followed by a presentation on òToxic 

Tendsó by Jennifer OõNeal, Washing-

ton County Medical Examiner and 

EMT. The impact of opioids on families 

was addressed by Brandy Mann, In-

terim Director of the Tyrrell County 

Department of Social Services. Martin 

County Sheriff Tim Manning gave an 

overview of law enforcement activities 

and resources related to the epidemic. 

Break-out sessions were then con-

ducted, with facilitators Rebecca Liv-

erman, Martin and Washington 

County Cooperative Extension Direc-

tor, and Natalie Wayne from NC Co-

operative Extension guiding partici-

pants through an exercise listing re-

sources, needs, and next steps. Wes 

Gray, Health Director for MTW District 

Health, gave a closing presentation 

on next steps and issued a chal-

lenge to the participants.  

 

Some of the key takeaways from the 

sessions were the need to promote 

the dangers of fentanyl and syn-

thetic opioids, find new ways to in-

crease health education on sub-

stance abuse, the need for a local 

regional coalition on opioids, and to 

explore new alternatives to reduce 

the stigma of opioid treatment and 

rehabilitation. Including the MTW 

meeting, these forums have been 

conducted in 31 counties. There are 

several additional county forums 

scheduled for December and 

throughout 2018, including a Pitt 

county forum on December 5 th.  

Pictured  from left 
to right:  Martin 
County Manager 
David Bone, Wash-
ington County 
Manager Curtis 
Potter, and Tyrrell 
County Manager 
David Clegg.  

(Photo by Ann 
Keyes) 

Above:  Martin County Sheriff Tim Manning addresses the audience at the Opioid 
Forum (Photo by Ann Keyes) 



 

 

 This holiday season, the only thing that 

should be ñstuffedò is the turkey. Many 

Americans gain between 1 and 5 

pounds each holiday season. While it 

might not sound like much, most peo-

ple never manage to lose those extra 

pounds. 
  
You are invited to join the 11th an-

nual Eat Smart, Move More, Maintain, 

donôt gain! Holiday Challenge. Rather 

Worried holiday weight gain will weigh you down? 

Walking Challenge (continued from page 1)  
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team award.  The grand winner for 

the most steps walked by an indi-

vidual is Heather Gardiner of the 

Wave Runners team from the Dare 

County Department of Public 

Health.  Congratulations, Heather, 

on achieving 1,220,858 steps!  

Three others also walked over one 

million steps:  Lisa Dickens of Get 

To Stepping, Halifax County;  Jes-

sica Brown of the HE Hustlers from 

Dare County;  and Bob Boone of 

Get To Stepping from Halifax 

County.  Well done! 

Thank you to all of the local health 

department team captains and 

coordinators for making the first 

annual regional local health de-

partment walking challenge a suc-

cess.  The local health department 

Coordinators included:  Laura Wil-

lingham, Ashley Miller, Denise Nor-

man, Liz Baker, Anita Perez and 

Leigh Saner.  For the purpose of 

evaluation and future planning, a 

brief survey will be sent to partici-

pants. 

than focusing on trying to lose weight, 

this FREE seven-week challenge pro-

vides participants with tips, tricks, and 

ideas to help maintain your weight 

throughout the holiday season. 
 
The Holiday Challenge runs from No-

vember 13 through December 31. 
  

To find out more go to https://

esmmweighless.com/holiday-challenge

Certificates and the traveling tro-

phy will be presented at the 

NENCPPH December 7 Board 

Meeting.   

Hopes are that all NENCPHH 

health departments will have an 

opportunity to try again to win the 

coveted walking challenge trophy 

next fall.  In the mean time, grab 

your walking shoes and get mov-

ing!  

Above: Team Julie Keel, f irst  place for 
Edgecombe teams 

Left  to right, front row:  Mary Jo Darden 

(team captain), Gloristine Smith.  Back row:  

Rose Parker, Calvin Bridgers, and Ernest Thigpen.  

Above:  Sweet Walking Soles of Halifax 

Above:  Heather Gardiner from Dare 

County Health Department, winner of the 

individual award for the most steps 

-live/ 

  

Please note, registration does NOT close 

and you may register at any time during the 

program. 
 

  

  

https://esmmweighless.com/holiday-challenge-live/
https://esmmweighless.com/holiday-challenge-live/
https://esmmweighless.com/holiday-challenge-live/
https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=vx9y5rcab&p=oi&m=1102261807861&sit=6svotbtdb&f=9dc48e9b-34ff-4dab-bbf5-efdeb161abb6


 

 

Submitted by Sandra Stanley 

 

Diabetes is one of the leading causes of disability and 
death in the United States. One in 10 Americans have dia-
betes ñ thatõs more than 30 million people. And another 
86 million adults in the United States have prediabetes and 
are at high risk of developing type 2 diabetes. 

In observance of American Diabetes Month, Obesity, Dia-

betes, Heart Disease, and Stroke Prevention (ODHDSP) 

continues to strongly promote the Diabetes Prevention 

Program (DPP) throughout Region 9!  DPP helps those 

with prediabetes lower their risk by losing at least 5-7% of 

their body weight, and becoming more physically active 

on a regular basis.  

Region 9 currently has six DPP providers: 

Albemarle Regional Health Services (contact Sandra 

Stanley at 252-340-1656) 

Dare County Department of Public Health  (contact 

Alex Batschelet at 252-475-9374) 

Hertford Health Maintenance Alliance  (contact Terry 

Koch at 252-209-3366) 

Martin-Tyrrell-Washington District Health Department  

(contact Jesica Johnson at 252-7931685) 

Nutrition Pair  (contact Angie or John Lamberson at 

252-335-9355) 

YMCA of South Hampton Roads (contact Sarah 

Crouch at 757-351-6013) 

 

Recent Region 9 DPP News: 

¶ Hertford Health Maintenance Alliance started their 

first class at the Vidant Wellness Center in Ahoskie in July. 

¶ Albemarle Regional Health Services started their first 

class at the Perquimans County Health Department in 

Hertford at the end of October with six active participants.  

Other classes starting in Bertie, Chowan, Gates, and 

Pasquotank Counties in the coming months.  

¶ The North Carolina Department of Public Health spon-

sored a one-day Lifestyle Coach Summit in Cary in Septem-

ber, in which 18 from Region 9 attended.  They consisted 

of current and prospective lifestyle coaches throughout 

the region, as well as individuals interested in DPP for their 

communities.   

 

For more information about participating in or offering a 

DPP, contact Sandra Stanley, Community Health Systems 

Coordinator, Obesity, Diabetes, Heart Disease, and Stroke 

Prevention (sstanley@arhs-nc.org, (252) 340-1656). 

 

For additional information:  

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 

http://www.cdc.gov/diabetes/prevention/index.html  

Diabetes Free NC 

https://www.diabetesfreenc.com/    

Diabetes North Carolina 

http://www.diabetesnc.com/  

Northeastern North Carolina Healthy Living  

http://nenchealthyliving.org/  

 

Depending on your age, weight, and other factors, you 

may be at higher risk of developing type 2 diabetes. The 

good news is that making healthy changes can greatly 

lower your risk. To help prevent type 2 diabetes: 

¶ Watch your weight  

¶ Eat healthy 

¶ Get more physical activity 

American Diabetes Month and DPP  
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Pictured above:  ARHS DPP class 

mailto:sstanley@arhs-nc.org
http://www.cdc.gov/diabetes/prevention/index.html
https://www.diabetesfreenc.com/
http://www.diabetesnc.com/
http://nenchealthyliving.org/


 

 

and Consumer Services working in 

the North Carolina Soil Lab, the Agri-

cultural Statistics Division, and at the 

Farmland Preservation Trust Fund.  

Wes also worked for the North Caro-

lina Department of Health and Hu-

man Services in the Disability Deter-

mination Division and the North 

Carolina Office of Rural Health.  
  
Wes received his undergraduate de-

gree from North Carolina State Uni-

versity, a Masters in Public Admini-

stration from East Carolina University, 

and a Masters in Public Health from 

the University of North Carolina at 

Chapel Hill.  

  

 Wes was raised in Washington 

County. He and his wife, Cecilia, are 

the proud parents of a two -year-old 

daughter named Mary Braxton.  

Welcome to Wes Gray as the new 

Health Director for Martin -Tyrrell-

Washington District Health Depart-

ment (MTW) and the most recent 

addition to  the Northeastern North 

Carolina Partnership for Pub-

lic Health Board of Directors.  Wes 

started as the Health Director for 

MTW in mid-September 2017.  Wes is 

no stranger to the region, having 

worked as our local Community 

Transformation Grant Coordinator 

for Healthy Foods from 2012 to 

2014, as well as most recently the 

Partnerships to Improve Community 

Health (PICH) Coordinator for 

Healthy Foods from 2016 to 2017.  
  
Other positions Wes has held have 

included eight years with the North 

Carolina Department of Agriculture 

MTW District Health Department Names New Health Director  

Submitted by Wes Gray 

Highlights of the Partnerships to Im-

prove Community Health (PICH) pro-

ject were recently presented during a 

session of the annual meeting of the 

American Public Health Association 

in Atlanta on November 6th, 2017. 

Dr. Stephanie Jillcott Pitts, professor 

in the Department of Public Health at 

East Carolina University and evalua-

tor for the PICH project, and Wes 

Gray, MTW District Health Director 

and former Healthy Foods Coordina-

tor for PICH, presented on the results 

of year two surveys of farmers mar-

ket and roadside stand shoppers. Lisa 

Phillips, Tobacco Free Living Coordi-

nator for PICH, also attended the ses-

sion. The talk was part of a panel dis-

cussion for the Food and Nutrition 

Section titled "SNAP Stocking Require-

ments, Farmersõ Market Characteris-

tics and SNAP Retailer Geography: 

Policy and Program Implications for 

Food Access in Rural Communities.ó 

PICH Success on Display at the American Public Health Association Annual Meeting  
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Wes Gray, Health Director, Martin-Tyrrell-

Washington District Health Department 

Pictured at right:  Wes 

Gray presenting at 

APHA meeting 


